TOWN COUNCIL MEETING
June 17,2019

The Town Council met June 17,2019 at 6:00 p.m. in the Thorsby Municipal Annex
Building.

MEMBERS PRESENT: MEMBERS ABSENT:

Council Members: ~ Marvin Crumpton Mayor Hight
Glenn Littleton
Neil Benson
Marilyn Collins
Chasity Chapman

Council Member Benson called the meeting to order at 6:00p.m. Council Member
Benson gave the invocation.

Council Member Benson asked for approval of the Council Minutes from June 3, 2019.

Council Member Collins moved to approve the Council Minutes from June 3, 2019 as
presented. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Collins, Crumpton, and
Chapman.

0ld Business
BCBS Health Ins.

Council Member Chapman made a motion to leave the BCBS Health Ins. as is. Council
Member Collins seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as
follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Collins, Crumpton, and Chapman.

New Business

Council Member Chapman moved to approve the Back to School Sales Tax Exempt
beginning at 12:01 a.m. on Friday July 19, 2019 and ending at twelve midnight the
following Sunday July 21, 2019. Council Member Collins seconded the motion. The
motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Collins,
Crumpton, and Chapman.

Department Heads

Terry Jackson explained to the Council that the AC unit for the Dental Office when out
and had to be replaced. He got 2 prices Tim Jones $4854.00 and Active Air $6100.00.




Dr. Hornsby, wanted the unit put in today so Active Air installed the unit and Dr.
Hornsby has agreed to pay the difference.

Terry Jackson also reported they had an 8in water leak that happened today on County
Road 48. He also stated they would be starting on the repair on Summit St.

Council Member Benson asked Terry Jackson about the exercising machine to be locked
during the 4th of July Celebration. and he also asked about removing the rocking horses
in Richard Wood Park, that they are a danger to kids. Terry stated he would get to work
on it.

Council Member Littleton asked how the pumps were at the Lagoon. Terry Jackson
reported they are doing good and they would be there for another month. He also stated
they had to come out and service the pump and get it back up and running.

Town Clerk Crystal Smith stated Josh Parker asked her to bring before the Council to
hire Jeffery Lance Hilyer as a part time shift fireman. Smith stated he has worked her
before in the past.

Council Member Collins moved to approve Jeffery Lance Hilyer as a part time shift
fireman. Council Member Chapman seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Collins, Crumpton, and
Chapman. :

Council Member Littleton moved to approve transfer of funds, and bills for June 17,
2019. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Collins, Chapman and
Crumpton.

There being no further business to come before the council, Council Member Chapman
moved to adjourn. Council Member Collins seconded the motion. The motion carried
with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Collins, Crumpton, and
Chapman.

Robert Hight Mayor

ATTEST:

Town Clerk




